
This bill, HB 2543, violates Article 1 section 27 of the Oregon Constitution. The Constitution quite clearly  says that “the people 
SHALL have the right......” not MAY have the right. Nothing in the plain reading of the text grants the state authority to deny a right to 
purchase. The people SHALL have the right to purchase.

The sole purpose of this bill is to construct a method of denying ALL gun purchases to ALL people by simply not answering the 
phone. We all know this. It’s no secret. But beware of unintended consequences. The 80%lowers and 3D printed lowers are the 
result of the marketplace meeting public demands. They came about by government overreach. 

Legislators have sworn an oath to support and defend the Constitution. Anyone who votes for this bill violates their oath. Vote no on 
this bill!


